


To :
______________________, Service Coordinator

From :
Janine Davin-Sweeney, Executive Director

Date :
_________

Re:
Implementation of the attached plan, without consent. 

Individual: ______________________________

Attached Plan: ___________________________

Attached to this memo is a plan that would ordinarily contain consent from either a capable individual or a legally appointed guardian.  In this case we are requesting an ISP modification through the use of the attached plan despite the unavailability of consent.  This is occasionally necessary when an individual does not have a legal guardian and is presumed competent, but is not capable in fact, and does not have sufficient understanding to comprehend the consequences of certain decisions, such as those involved with implementing certain behavior and medical treatment plans.  

In situations requiring consent, if an individual is not capable in fact of granting such consent, we will follow the principles of the DMR regulations, as we understand them.  In order to afford individuals with as much protection and due process as possible in this situation, plans and treatment decisions that would have been offered for evaluation and consent will be carefully reviewed by myself as well as other appropriate personnel, such as the Human Rights Committee, the agency nurse, the residential coordinators, etc.  In addition, we will continue to ask the service coordinator for an update on the progress in securing a legal guardian.  

Unless informed otherwise, we will also apply this principle to medication treatment plans that contain antipsychotic medication for an incompetent person, with or without a guardian, but for whom there is not a Rogers monitor or a court approved treatment plan.  To the extent that the best efforts have been made to protect and support the individual, we will follow the doctor’s order and implement the plan pending the receipt of a court approved treatment plan, and the appointment of ward’s counsel and a Rogers monitor.

In the interest of providing the best support to the individual, and to the extent that we have made all reasonable efforts to ensure that the attached plan is warranted, reasonable, effective, as well as being the least restrictive, and have urged the Department to proceed expeditiously in pursuit of a guardian appointment, we will implement the plan pending the appointment of a legal guardian who can review the plan and grant consent on behalf of the individual.  If you disagree with our implementation of this plan due to the lack of consent, please advise us immediately, and inform us as to the proper alternative steps to take. 
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